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Servicemen taken for a rideTransport inspectors will crack down on taxi drivers who are alleged to have excessively charged United States sailors on shore leave in Darwin. 

US Naval Service liaison officer David Conn said sailors were now warned about possible overcharging by taxi drivers before beginning their shore leave in Darwin. 

"The sailors are told about it and told that if they think they have been ripped off, they should ask for a timed and dated receipt and make sure they get the taxi number," Mr Conn said. 

"I have not had any complaints from any ships but if it is happening, we need to get the authorities involved. 

"We need to keep these people coming to Darwin -- they generate millions and millions of dollars for the economy." 

Among the instances of overcharging reported to the Northern Territory News this week are : 

* $42 from the city to Casuarina; 

* $35 from the city to Marrara; 

* $15 from Mitchell St to Stokes Hill Wharf; and 

* $49 from Leanyer to Berrimah police headquarters. 

Road transport department director Tony Sinclair has vowed to investigate the claims and said the department would not stand for drivers ripping off passengers. 

Mr Sinclair said if passengers believe they have been overcharged, they can either contact the taxi company involved or the Transport department. 

"I would be quite happy for the complaints to come to us," Mr Sinclair said. 

"We can prosecute any driver found to have overcharged or there are other options. 

"For example, taxi drivers have to be `fit and proper persons' under the Act and if they are ripping people off, they are definitely not fit and proper to be driving a cab." 

Under the Commercial Passenger Transport Act, drivers can be fined $1000 for exceeding the gazetted maximum fare for a route. 

They can also be fined $100 for failing to take the shortest practical route and $50 for starting the meter before a hiring begins. 

Transport Minister Kon Vatskalis said the taxi industry is under review. 

A draft White Paper is due to be released this month. It is understood the paper recommends sweeping changes to the industry. 

